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MINUTES 
May 11, 2015
CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners Attending
Present:
John Marino


Chairman
Mark Lancaster


Iredell County

Morris Sample


Lincoln County
Bill Young


Mecklenburg County
Excused Absence:
John Gerke


Catawba County
Staff Present
Ron Shoultz


Executive Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director
Bill Johnson


Administrator
Call to Order:
Chairman Marino called the meeting to order and asked the audience to rise, face the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the April 13, 2015 meeting, Commissioner Sample made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Young seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously. 
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
Ron Shoultz reported the following:
· A presentation on the activities of the Lake Norman Marine Commission was made to the Troutman Rotary Club
· The Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron will be undertaking a project this summer to determine GPS coordinates for the shoal and no wake buoys on the lake. 

· Grass carp will be released in Lake Norman on 5/12/15.

· No Wake Buoy Committee met on 5/8/15 and will be making a recommendation later in the meeting. Next meeting will be at 5/29/15.

· The LNMC has shared with law enforcement with GPS coordinates of the ATON placement on the lake so to assist with communication needs.
· Met with NCDOT and American Bridge about progress of the project and a proposal will be made later in the meeting.  Information will be provided to media to help with public awareness.

· A Water Management Group meeting is scheduled for 5/26/15 to review proposed addendums to the master plan.

· An updated buoy list has been compiled with the recent approved buoys being added. It was stated that it is unlawful for anyone to move a buoy other than the LNMC or the applicant. 

· Upon receiving complaints from the public, letters were sent by the LNMC to remove unapproved buoys. Person who placed the unauthorized buoys has until 5/15/15 to remove them or the LNMC will do so at the party’s expense.

· The number one calls to the LNMC are about no wake violations.
· Executive Director reviewed a listing of boater education courses which will be available to the public in the near future. These courses are posted on the LNMC website.
Reports – Enforcement
Charlotte Mecklenburg Lake Patrol
Officer Echerd reported that there were 166 calls for service, 6 boats inspected, 6 boaters warned and 2 navigational hazards removed from the lake. In addition, $5300 of valued property was recovered. The unit had 119 hours of training.
Cornelius Police Department

No report
Iredell County Sheriff
Officer Elmore reported on the activities of the department. 89 hours underway, 150 calls for service, 2 hazards removed and 52 security checks.
Catawba County
Deputy Styers reported there were a total of 219 manhours for the month with 5 citations issued, 1 wake violations and a total of 65 calls for service. 46 students passed the boater education classes and both deputies completed spring firearms qualification.
Lincoln County

No report
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Officer Robertson communicated that the major exercise conducted on Lake Norman on 5/9/15 was a success. The purpose of the exercise was to test reactions and preparedness of law enforcement units and other first responders on the lake. The exercise centered around a staged fire on the vessel, Lady of the Lake. The goal of this exercise was to establish a standard action plan for large scale events occurring on Lake Norman. Involved were 16 agencies, 81 personnel and 23 boats. Officer Robertson described the six phases of the training exercise and outlined areas for performance improvement with steps to achieve results. An action plan will be going out to all the agencies for follow up. Officer Robertson thanked everyone for their participation, cooperating and a job well done.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Kluttz shared that the lake level is at 98.4 and target is 98.The summer target is 98, recreational level, and conditions are excellent for sustaining this level.  The lake is busy and will be busy this summer. Dehydration is a major concern for boaters on the lake. Work has begun on Davidson Retirement Center.
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Report was circulated to the commissioners. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Richard Todd reported on the boating classes held this last month as well as upcoming classes. The Power Squadron participated in the disaster exercise held on 5/9/15. They also assisted with the paddleboat race this last month. The Power Squadron will be locating all the shoal markers on Lake 
Norman and reporting on those that are out of place.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
No report
DOT/Highway 150 Bridge Repair

Eric Connor, representing NCDOT, presented an update on the 150 Bridge project. Phase 1 of the project resulted in more steel loss than expected therefore; the phase has taken more materials and time to complete. Phase 2 will begin with sandblasting and priming. The original completion date of Memorial Day will not be met and an extension until July 15, 2015 is being requested. Chairman Marino brought up the issue of safety this delay could have on boaters. It is mandatory that the public be apprised of the status of this project. Motion was made by Commissioner Sample to extend the project completion date to July 15, 2015. Also, media releases and enhanced law enforcement should be provided to ensure safety to the public.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Young and it passed unanimously. 
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
No report
ADOPT-an-Island Program
No report. 
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Lancaster outlined the 2015 NCWF Lake Norman HEP locations. A listing of the locations was provided to the commissioners. Discussion ensued about various locations.
Catawba Riverkeeper Foundation
No report
Comments from the Public
No report
Committee Reports
ATON Committee
Commissioner Young reviewed the report which was provided to the commissioners. He stated that we will be using the services of an additional contractor to reposition buoys so the work can be completed on a timelier basis.  
Hydrilla Committee

Bob Elliott reported the 300 grass eating carp will be inserted into the Lake Norman at 9:30 am on May 12 at Beatty’s Ford access area. Thanks to Ken Manuel for obtaining these fish early this year.
The Boater Education

No report
Charter Boat Committee 
No report
No Wake Buoy
Executive Director stated the committee met last Friday with the next meeting being on 5/29/15 at noon. Joe Kluttz and all law enforcement officers are invited to attend.
Rafting Committee

No report
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
Peter Gjuras, representing the Blue Parrot Bar and Grill, made a request to place no wake buoys to decrease the damage being done to the dock and potential damage to the gasoline pumping equipment. The location of the buoys was discussed as well as their potential effectiveness. Law enforcement supports this request. Motion made to approve this request by Blue Parrot was made by Commissioner Lancaster, seconded by Commissioner Sample and the motion passed unanimously.
Rafting Applications 
John Anderson from the Cornelius Parks and Recreation Department submitted an application for a rafting event to be held on July 25, 2015 at the Jetton Park. A movie screen will be mounted on land and boats will be able to watch a movie on that evening. This has been an annual event since 2014 and has received the approval of law enforcement. Motion was made by Commissioner Sample to approve this rafting application, seconded by Commissioner Lancaster and the motion passed unanimously.
Variances
None
Other: 
None
FERC Applications
None




Administrative Matters 

Our current auditor, J. Ronald Martin, has presented an Audit Engagement Letter for consideration. The cost represented in the letter is the same as last year. Commissioner Sample moved to accept the terms of the Letter and to contract with J. Ronald Martin for audit services for Fiscal Year 2014/15. Commissioner Young seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Executive Director noted the Third Quarter Financial Statements have been included in the packets for the commissioners.  

Chairman Marino thanked everyone for attending and asked for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Sample made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Young seconded the motion. The motion was approved and the meeting was adjourned.

